[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for Franklin Library Board Meeting
November 12, 2020
1.Call to order at 635pm
2.Roll Call: Present: Susan Stevens, Susan Pepper, Kim Greidanus, Rick David, Janice Cherkasky, and Teresa Natzke: Absent Robin Rosen 
3.Quorum met
4. Minutes approved from October 8,2020 (Susan motioned, roll call vote approved) 
5. Old Business
a. Approve by law changes. Changes were explained and after appropriate discussion were approved. (Rick motioned and roll call vote approved) 
b. September Financial report was approved (Susan motioned and roll call vote approved)
6. New Business
	a. Signors on account will be Susan Stevens, Rick David, and Kim Greidanus. (Janice motioned and roll call vote approved).
	b. Money in reading Garden account which is $6838.02 was discussed. It will be left in the account as there is another step to finalizing the garden and those will be the funds used. Teresa will inform the auditors. 
	c. The review of the Investment Policy Statement was presented by Rick and discussed as well as updated. Our old one was 7 years old. (Kim motioned and roll call vote approved)
	d. Rick also pointed out that we have too much money in our checking account and he will work with the bank to evaluate and have suggestions as to where it is best placed.
7. Treasurers report for October presented by Rick. Motion to approve Janice. Roll call vote approved
8. Librarians report presented by Teresa. We will remain curbside as COVID-19 numbers are increasing. Teresa checked with 70 different libraries, 38 were grab and go, 32 were curbside. We will re-evaluate opening plans at our December meeting. Teresa reminded the board that no employee of the library is full time. She also mentioned that the Open Meetings Act will change in January 2021. The Library Board will have to meet in person unless: they are on active military duty, there is a health issue, or we are in a state of emergency.
Teresa also stated that there were two activities for children that were done outside and well attended. The first was the building of fairy gardens which was in September. The second was participating in Franklinstein. There were 182 children who participated. Teresa complimented the FCA and Mainstreet on a well-organized event. In December, the children will have a Gingerbread kit and will be able to make a gingerbread house and can send in a picture for a little competition.
9. Maintenance: Kim stated that the furnace was in and working. There are no new maintenance issues.
10. Public Comments: None
11. Adjourn at 7:28 pm. Next meeting will be on December 10, 2020 at 6:30 pm via Zoom

